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The Center for American War Letters 
(COWL) is a unique and extensive manuscript 
collection of war letters from every American 
conflict, beginning with handwritten missives 
composed during the Revolutionary War and 
continuing up to emails sent from Iraq and 
Afghanistan. These personal, war-related 
correspondences are a vital record of the 
collective memory of the American people, as 
witnessed and articulated by service members, 
veterans, and their loved ones, who 
experienced these wars firsthand. Through its 
Million Letters Campaign, founder Andrew 
Carroll is seeking to preserve at least one 
million war-related correspondences from every 
conflict in U.S. history.  

 “These letters and emails help us to honor and 

remember the troops, veterans, and military 

family members who have served this nation. 

These are their words, their stories, their 

voices,” says Carroll, “and no one can tell their 

stories better than they can. I also hope this 

project will encourage service members and 

veterans to write letters to their loved ones 

about their experiences, even if they relate to 

events that happened years or even decades 

ago.” Original letters are preferred, but 

photocopies and scans are also gladly 

appreciated. We are also interested in letters 

from the home front, as the spouses, children, 

parents, siblings, and other loved ones of 

troops make enormous sacrifices, too, and their 

stories and voices should be preserved as well. 

Contact the center at: 

COWL 

Chapman University 

One University Drive 

Orange, CA 92866 

Website: wwwwarletters.us and email at 

warletters@chapman.edu 
 
 

DONATIONS 
 
Daniel and Sarah Burke in memory of Patty 
Holmes 
Cecil and Adabelle Riddick to be used for 
food at the Center 
Beth Swanner in memory of Patty Holmes and 
Walter Whitehurst 
June Klag in memory of Randy Merrell, Debbie 
Perkins Sanderlin, Pat Brumley, Pat Wyatt, 
Lillie Murphy, Melinda Lukei, Albert White, Faith 
Scullion Johnson, Page Eaton, Stella Collins, 
Mert Whitehurst, Lettie Dozier, Irene Frost, 
Patty Holmes, and Walt Whitehurst 
Nancy and Mike Newbill in memory of Patty 
Holmes and Rev. Walt Whitehurst 
Anne and Jim Bright in memory of Irene 
Frost, Lettie Dozier, Mert Whitehurst, Patty 
Holmes and Walt Whitehurst 
Susie and Frank Audette in memory of Patty 
Holmes 
William Lehr to be used as needed 
Rae and Johnnie Williams in memory of Mert 
Whitehurst 
W. Kenneth Wilson in honor of Barbara 
Henley 
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